

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny **Rev Deacon: Peter Lafferty**

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999 St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke's)

& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

Psalter Week IV Sunday Cycle A W/day Cycle II	TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME			
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 12 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Mary Wood (RIP, Ann.)
Sun 13 th	24th Sunday in Ordinary	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	David Bowker (RIP)
	Time	11:00am	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Mon 14th	Exaltation of the Holy Cross	NO PUBLIC MASS		
Tue 15 th	Our Lady of Sorrows	NO PUBLIC MASS		
Wed 16 th	Ss Cornelius, P, M & Cyprian, B, M	9:30am	Mass	Pauline Furlong (RIP)
Thurs 17th	Ferial	11:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Requiem Mass	David Bowker (RIP)
Fri 18 th	Ferial	9:30am	Mass	Vocations to the Priesthood, Diaconate and Religious Life
Sat 19 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Sun 20 th	25 th Sunday in Ordinary Time	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Chris & Steve Clapham (Wedding Anniversary)
		11:00am	Mass	Rev. Timothy Burke (RIP)

To book a place at any of the Masses at St Luke's, please TEXT or CALL Victoria on 07913 073575 any weekday between 11:00am and 3:00pm.

To be fair to all who wish to attend Mass at St Cuthbert's, we can only take a booking for the Sunday one week ahead. To book a place, please CALL Chris on 07970 811043.



REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of **Pauline Furlong**, a longstanding, very active and much-loved parishioner at St Luke's, who died on Tuesday this week. Her Requiem Mass will take place at St Luke's on Tuesday, 22nd September at 10:30am. Please keep Pauline and all her family and friends in your prayers at this time. May she rest in peace.

FUNERAL: Please continue to pray for the repose of the soul of David Bowker whose Requiem Mass will take place at St Cuthbert's at 11:00am on Thursday, 17th September. Unfortunately, due to current restrictions, the funeral is restricted to 30 invited family and friends only. Parishioners are asked not to attend the church or the grounds as it will not be possible for anyone to attend the Mass who has not been invited. Thank you for your understanding in this matter. Please keep David, his wife Sheila, and all their family and friends in your prayers. May he rest in peace.

ADDITIONAL COLLECTION: There will be an Additional Collection this weekend at all Masses for Holy Places and Support for the Christians of Palestine. This is the first of the revised list of Special Collections requested by the Holy See. A separate basket for donations will be provided as you enter Church. Alternatively, you may send your donation to the Presbytery in a clearly marked envelope.



http://www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/about-us/privacy-notice.

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND:

Fr Jim McGrath Jim Corrigan Carol Nordmann Clare Pugh
Fr Pat Munroe Hugh McNeil Sarah Goodhall
Fr Paul Hughes Kathleen Edwards Frank Hewitt

Fr Mike Dyson Helen Grimes Mark Wilson (Ret'd) Deacon Philip White Timothy James

June CunniffeKaren DolanClearyCora SharkeyWinnie SimcockChris PownallGraham JubbRita RobertshawThe Taylor FamilyKathleen GarvieTony WakefieldBaby George

Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks.

REFLECTION SHEET: This week's Reflection Sheet can be accessed from our website at: https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Reflection-Sheet-24-Sunday-1.pdf



UPCOMING WEDDING: Our prayers and good wishes to our parishioners **Eileen Patton** and **Joshua Pugh**, who are due to be married in Northern Ireland next Friday, 18th September. We wish them a lifetime of happiness together.

VIRTUAL PILGRIMAGE OF REPARATION AND PRAYER FOR THE SANCTITY OF

LIFE: *Walsingham,* **27th** *September* **2020.** A "virtual" pilgrimage to Walsingham, where distance is no barrier to sharing in the day, is being held on Sunday 27th September. Bishop Marcus Stock of Leeds is leading the day and will be at the Shrine in person. It is a day of prayer and reparation for the sanctity of life. Devotions will be streamed throughout the day, beginning with the Mass at 12.00. Full details, including the programme for the day, are available on the website:

https://www.prolifepilgrimage.org/. The pilgrimage can be accessed via YouTube on Walsingham Catholic TV (https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=__0aJG5juz0) or at the Basilica live stream https://www.walsingham.org.uk/live-stream/.

HOUSEKEEPING AT ST LUKE'S: The current housekeeper at St Luke's, Alejandra McCombe, has unfortunately had to resign her position, in order to spend more time with her husband, who is currently seriously ill. Father James would like to take this opportunity to thank her for all her hard work and support over the last few years, and to offer her prayers and good wishes for the future. Father James will therefore be looking for a new housekeeper to help in the presbytery. If you are interested, please call Father James for more information on the usual number.



OFFERTORY COLLECTION: A recent count for offerings presented up to 6 September came to £516.50. Standing Orders for August: £2283.00. Thank you all for your constant generosity. If you are making an Offertory to Church by cheque, please make it payable to 'St Luke's Frodsham'. Thank you.

The Exaltation of the Holy Cross - 14th September

O faithful Cross you stand unmoved while ages run their course; Foundation of the universe, Creation's binding force.

[Liturgy of the Hours, hymn for the Feast, third verse]



"O Holy Spirit, descend plentifully into my heart. Enlighten the dark corners of this neglected dwelling and scatter there Thy cheerful beams." (Saint Augustine)



MEASURES IN PLACE DURING MASS AT ST CUTHBERT'S: St Cuthbert's will be open for Mass at the usual time of **9:00am** each Sunday morning. Please note that the following measures are in place for your safety:

- There will be a restricted number of **23 people** at St Cuthbert's; a pre-booking system is in operation. *These numbers will increase when Mass is celebrated outside*.
- Hand sanitisers will be provided, within the front porch as you enter, and *outside the* front porch as you exit and should be used by all.
- Doors and windows will be open as much as possible to allow for the flow of fresh air.
- The church toilets will be closed to the public.
- Votive candles will *not be available at this time*.
- Visitors are asked **not** to touch statues during their visit.
- No food or drink will be allowed on site (should you require water please ensure your bottle is of the sports-cap type, not a twist cap bottle).
- Children are very welcome to attend, but parents or guardians must manage them appropriately, particularly ensuring that they touch as few surfaces as possible.
- You **MUST** wear a face-covering as you enter Church and throughout Mass.
- There will be **NO SINGING** and **NO KNEELING** to help maintain social distancing.
- Some single-use material will be provided as you arrive, particularly printed versions of the Newsletter, Gloria and Creed. Please ensure that you take this with you when you leave and dispose of it appropriately. If you have a device or missal with text for Mass you may bring this with you.
- A steward will direct you to a seat; people from the same household will be able to sit together.
- Holy Communion will be given out at the end of Mass *at the rear of the church*:
 - o The priest will say "The Body of Christ" and everyone will answer "Amen". There will be no words spoken as you come to receive.
 - A steward will invite each row *to the back of the Church* in a pre-determined order. Please wait to be invited before leaving your bench.
 - Take your face covering down when the person in front of you is receiving.
 - Receive the host in your hand, step *back into the porch, face the altar,* consume the host and then put your face covering back on.
 - Exit immediately by the porch door.
 - You should remember to take all your belongs with you as you go to receive Communion as you will not be returning to your seat before leaving Church.



MEASURES IN PLACE DURING MASS AT ST LUKE'S: Luke's will be open for Mass at the times indicated. Please note that the following measures are in place for your safety:

- There will be a restricted number of **30 people** at St Luke's; a pre-booking system is in operation. *These numbers will increase when Mass is celebrated outside*.
- Hand sanitisers will be provided at the entrance, within the porch and at the exit and should be used by all.
- Doors and windows will be open as much as possible to allow for the flow of fresh air.
- There is a one-way system in place which involves the use of steps. For those visitors who would prefer to use the ramp, please let a steward know and they will be happy to accommodate your needs.
- Votive candles will be placed in the holders in advance to avoid cross-contamination, and an initial candle lit which may be used to light other candles. If you do wish to light a candle, please do so before the start of Mass and return to your assigned seat trying to avoid touching any surfaces if possible.
- Visitors are asked **not** to touch statues during their visit.
- No food or drink will be allowed on site (should you require water please ensure your bottle is of the sports-cap type, not a twist cap bottle).
- Children are **very welcome** to attend, but parents or guardians must manage them appropriately, particularly ensuring that they touch as few surfaces as possible.
- You **MUST** wear a face-covering as you enter Church and throughout Mass.
- Some single-use material will be provided as you arrive, particularly printed versions of the Newsletter, Gloria and Creed. Please ensure that you take this with you when you leave and dispose of it appropriately. If you have a device or missal with text for Mass you may bring this with you.
- A steward will direct you to a seat; people from the same household will be able to sit together.
- Holy Communion will be given out at the end of Mass.
 - The priest will say "The Body of Christ" and everyone will answer "Amen". There
 will be no words spoken as you come to receive.
 - A steward will invite each row forward in a pre-determined order. Please wait to be invited before leaving your bench.
 - o Take your face covering down when the person in front of you is receiving.
 - Receive the host in your hand, step to the side (to the furthest available "cross" on the floor), consume the host and then put your face covering back on.
 - Make your way slowly and reverently out of Church, using the one-way system (if you need to use the ramp to exit rather than steps, a steward will explain the route you should take).
 - You should remember to take all your belongs with you as you go to receive
 Communion as you will not be returning to your seat before leaving Church.

